

February 14, 2023

The Honorable Jon Tester United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Diana Harshbarger U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable John Barrasso, M.D. United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510

The Honorable Kim Schrier, M.D. U.S. House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Senators Tester and Barrasso and Representatives Harshbarger and Schrier,

On behalf of the American Academy of Family Physicians (AAFP), which represents 127,600 family physicians and medical students across the country, I write to express the AAFP's support for the *Rural Physician Workforce Production Act* (S. 230 / H.R. 834). The bill would provide invaluable new federal support for rural residency training, which will help alleviate physician shortages in rural communities.

The nationwide shortage and maldistribution of family physicians and other primary care physicians is particularly dire in rural communities. While 20 percent of the U.S. population lives in rural communities, only 12 percent of primary care physicians and 8 percent of subspecialists practice in these areas. Although evidence indicates that one of the most promising ways to recruit physicians to practice in rural areas is through rural experiences during their residency training, numerous incentives in the Medicare program discourage hospitals from providing such opportunities - including in communities that desperately need new physicians.

Your bill would remove caps for rural training and provide new robust financial incentives for rural hospitals, including critical access and sole community hospitals, to provide the training opportunities that the communities they serve need. These financial incentives would extend to urban hospitals as well, for the specific purpose of growing the number of residents they train in "rural training tracks."

In addition, your legislation will help address disparities in rural communities by strengthening the physician workforce. Rural Americans face greater socioeconomic barriers than their average urban counterparts. Rural communities also have higher incidence of poor health outcomes, including higher rates of all five leading causes of death in the U.S. The AAFP is committed to improving rural health across our country, and recently the established the <u>rural health initiative</u>.

The Rural Physician Workforce Production Act represents a promising way to make progress on our national physician workforce problem, and we applaud you for your leadership. We look forward to working with you to move this legislation forward. For more information, please contact John Aguilar, Manager of Legislative Affairs at jaguilar@aafp.org.

Sincerely,

Sterling N. Ransone, Jr., MD, FAAFP

Board Chair, American Academy of Family Physicians

FERLING NRAFER MO FRAFER

President Tochi Iroku-Malize, MD Islip, NY

Speaker Russell Kohl, MD Stilwell, KS President-elect Steven Furr, MD Jackson, AL

Vice Speaker Daron Gersch, MD Avon. MN Board Chair Sterling Ransone, MD Deltaville, VA

Executive Vice President R. Shawn Martin Leawood, KS Directors
Jennifer Brull, MD, *Plainville, KS*Mary Campagnolo, MD, *Bordentown, NJ*Todd Shaffer, MD, *Lee's Summit, MO*

Todd Shaffer, MD, Lee's Summit, MO Gail Guerrero-Tucker, MD, Thatcher, AZ Sarah Nosal, MD, New York, NY Karen Smith, MD, Raeford, NC

STRONG MEDICINE FOR AMERICA

Teresa Lovins, MD, Columbus, IN
Kisha Davis, MD, MPH, North Potomac, MD
Jay Lee, MD, MPH, Costa Mesa, CA
Rupal Bhingradia, MD (New Physician Member), Jersey City, NJ
Chase Mussard, MD (Resident Member), Portland, OR
Richard Easterling (Student Member), Madison, MS